
Paper Petition Details 
Residents Only Parking Scheme - Arthur Road

We the undersigned residents of Arthur Road, SL1 2QP petition the Slough Borough Council to 
implement residents only parking scheme to a distinct area of unrestricted on-street parking on 
Arthur Road, SL1 2QP.

We are continually inconvenienced by the very limited on-road parking available on Arthur Road 
SL1 2QP, due to non-residents using the unrestricted parking within the area.  During the day 
and night large number of non-residents take up a large portion of the parking available on 
Arthur Road SL1 2QP, resulting in residents of the road, unable to park their cars within the on-
road parking facilities available.

There are also a number of vehicles that have been stationary for extended periods of time with 
no identified owners.  Unfortunately, since King Edward Street have got their residents only 
parking scheme Zone L2 approved, this has now resulted in residents parking the non-permitted 
cars on a regular basis during the day and night.

I would like to urge the Slough Borough Council to review this petition in favour of the local 
residents and prioritise the implementation of a resident's only parking scheme to the SL1 2QP 
section of Arthur Road - as already in place in similarly affected areas in Slough.  We request 
for an Arthur Road residents ONLY permit which we would not like to mix with King Edward 
Street Zone L2 or any other zones nearby.

This petition was received on 10th November, 2020.

This petition was passed to the Team Leader, Parking Services on 10th November, 2020.  

This petition was responded to by the Team Leader, Parking Services on 30th November, 
2020. 

Final Results
Number of Signatures 16

Council Response 

Thank you for submitting the attached petition, this has been forwarded onto me to 
respond to.

I can confirm we have added Arthur Road to our Forward Plan to review. Due to us 
working on a number of schemes at present, we would not be able to review this request 
until next year. At this stage I cannot provide you with an exact timescale, but once we 
have any further information we will contact you as the lead petitioner.

If you have any further queries in the meantime then please do not hesitate to contact 
me directly.


